
Dear Praying Friends,                             September-October 2024

Thank you for your faithful prayers for our family. These past two months have been filled with God’s provision and abundant 
ministry opportunities. We are grateful for His strength and safety as we’ve traveled, and we are excited to share how your prayers 
have been answered.

September Highlights:  
We began the month working in and around the mission office. By God's grace, we were able to repair and re-gravel the office 
driveway, which had needed attention. We also had the privilege of spending time with furloughing missionaries who came through 
the office to complete paperwork for their return to the field.

We continue to experience God’s faithfulness during this transition season. Longstanding staff members have moved on to new 
ministries, but we are thankful for the new team members God has provided to join our efforts. These faithful servants work behind 
the scenes to ensure our missionaries are supported as they continue their work on the field.

Our travels took us to Florida for a Missions Sunday, where we were able to encourage a pastor and his family who had recently 
returned from their own years of missionary service. From there, we traveled to Pennsylvania for a Missions Conference. It was a 
blessing to see the church’s passion for global outreach and their desire to grow in their missions work.

We returned home just in time to experience Hurricane Helene. God was merciful to us, and while we spent a weekend without power 
or water, we faced minimal damage. A tree did fall across the office driveway, but by God's grace, there was no significant damage to 
our property. Though one meeting had to be canceled, we were able to make good use of the time.

October Highlights:  
In October, we participated in a mission conference in South Carolina. During this time, Jeremy had the opportunity to preach in a 
local Christian school, where several students raised their hands to acknowledge their need for salvation. Please pray that the Lord 
continues to work in their hearts.

Following that, we had a week of revival meetings in eastern North Carolina. Jeremy preached each night, and Esther and the children 
led children's meetings and helped with the music. It was a great blessing to serve together as a family. During this meeting, Jeremy 
also had the chance to preach in another Christian school. We are praying that God will continue to open doors for ministry with 
young people and that many of them will answer His call to serve on the mission field. The harvest is indeed plentiful, but the laborers 
are few.

As we approach the end of the year, we ask for your continued prayers. Please pray for strength and safety as we travel and minister, 
and for wisdom as we interact with our missionary families. Your prayers and faithful support are a vital, and we could not do it 
without you. Thank you for standing with us in this work.

With Grateful Hearts,
Jeremy and Esther Lockhart
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